Minutes of the NC CPS Training Committee Meeting
August 28, 2007

NC Child Passenger Safety Training Committee

Meeting Minutes

August 28, 2007

Members present:  Betty Johnsey, Bill Hall, Linda Wiandt, Kathy Mellown, Robin Deal, Amy Krise, Ryan Jackson, Kevin Hennelly, David Poythress, Kelly Ransdell, Mark Dillingham, Vickie Whitlatch, Myron Waddell, Angie Gregg

Others Present:  Renae Harris, Alan Buchanan

Members Not Present:  Irene Godinez, Claudia Summers, Stacey Graves

Meeting called to order by Chair Johnsey at 10:19 am

Minutes

Reviewed minutes; corrections made; revisions approved.

Motion to approve made by Myron; seconded by Linda

Instructors

Renee will now be coordinating classes and instructors, including working with the lead instructors (previously Angie).  Kelly discussed instructor pay/ per diem changes - $800 per week, plus room and per diem meal rates (Tues- Fri, including Monday instructor meetings).  The committee discussed Mon- Thurs classes (allows for Friday administrative follow up).  Angie expressed concern of Thursday clinic location and participation.  The committee also discussed continuing to work with community colleges - Kelly is working with colleges to maintain state instructor rates.  Committee determined the rates to stay at $800 per class for 3, 4 or 4 ½ class days.  Bill will send details to instructor listserv with better details regarding instructor coordination and pay.

Upcoming classes - Ft Bragg class is a self-contained class.  Ft Bragg base raised the funds to conduct the class for their on-base employees.  Kelly was encouraged that FBFD will be working with OSFM to conduct the class, with OSFM support of supplies and folders.  This is a great outreach/partnership opportunity to work with local community.
Conference

Amy reported on the conference sub-committee updates on the conference planning.  The committee discussed sub-committee volunteers and fee structure - $75, in-state, early; $100 in-state, late (after Jan 31); $125 out-of-state.  Oct 1, the committee will post all forms/registration information.  Registrations will be waived for committee, sub-committee, and speakers.  Room information:

· $63.75 state room rate, Feb 10 – room cut off (rates go up)

· Oceanfront $89, oceanfront suite $129 – until Feb 10

A block of rooms will be set aside for the conference (we have the whole hotel) – everyone will need to make their own hotel reservations – individual agencies to cover rooms.  Committee further discussed – registration, awards, sponsors, product update. The committee agreed to not have vendor tables (space, small conference).  Suggestion - stagnate exhibits $50/ table for exhibit to highlight groups – examples - Safe Kids, Buckle Up displays (add to sponsor list) table & skirt provided - no power, displays from noon-5 Thurs, 8-3 Friday, manned or unmanned).  Amy will add the table information to the sponsor packet and registration information.

Presenters can provide copies of presentations, copies will not be provided to attendees; will be available for download with conference, if provided by the deadline.

Renae offered to coordinate product update session.

The sub-committee will have additional follow-up information at the next meeting.

AMY send bill email – state responses of conferences

KATHY – speaker app/info example, to write CPS Board info, who what when where, how to apply, etc

Atlantic Beach Sheraton will be listed as sponsor.
Membership

Linda & Betty (subcommittee) reviewed 5 applications and discussed with Executive committee.  Applicants and status:

· Advocate applicants:  Jody Piatt, Sarah Tilton, Kim Wittig.  Sub-committee recommends to accept Jody and Kim - majority NC CPSTC accepted Jody and Kim as advocates

· LE applicant:  Alan Stulick.  Alan received a strong recommendation from Mike Whitehurst, sub-committee recommends Alan - majority NC CPSTC accepted
· EMS applicant:  Meg Langston.  Discussed this position and the majority NC CPSTC did not accept this applicant due to the fact that her position with a fire department did not fit into the EMS category.  Suggested she reapply next year in another category.
Executive Board/sub-committee recommended a “special populations” position for Sarah Tilton (product manufacturer) as appointed and non-voting.  NC CPSTC approved Sarah as a special population position, non-voting, no term limit.  Betty will extend the letters this week to applicants, inviting those recommended to the next meeting, and one decline letter.

Kelly stated that for the next fiscal year meals and hotel for committee will be covered as needed, however, mileage no longer included.   Mileage should be covered by agencies as agreed (to cover costs) when applied to the committee

Election of officers will be conducted next month.

Curriculum – 

Bill presented a compiled list of CPS Technician and Instructor certification status, by various categories (regions, tech/instructor, SHP Troops, by county, and instructors by county).

Curriculum sub-committee presented the NC Instructor candidate registration and application (3 part application).  Application and policy suggestions were discussed and Bill will make revisions, as suggested.  Policy and Procedures sub-committee (Betty, Myron, Bill, Claudia, David, Stacey, and Vickie) will review and report to Betty.  NC CPST committee will also review the attachments as well and report to Betty with suggestions.
Proper Usage Posters

Angie reported that posters, self-standing easels, pocket cards will be ready for across the state in September.  They were well received by pediatric doctors.  Kevin suggested “take time to buckle up the future” theme – buckle up picture of a child. 
Buckle Up Reporting- Quarterly reports

BU Quarterly Reports - reporting to GHSP will no longer need ethnicity (not being used).  Discussed utilizing one CPS form across the state and how to log and compile the information.  NC CPSTC agreed to cease using NC Checklist, and begin using the Safe Kids CPS Checklist.  Also, the plan is to begin creating a NC database of all CPS check forms.
Certification/Update/Basic Curriculum

Certification - Vickie stated she has taught 3 classes and that 4 days worked well.  She stated it depends on the class for the best completion.  Allan stated he built in a lot of hands-on in the Gastonia class.  He organized a lot of team teaching in the 2nd class more so than the 1st class he coordinated.  Allan recommends a better evaluation form.  Vickie stated she feeds the class on test/clinic day.

The state can provide 10 classes (5 instructors) for the year.  Kelly stated they are trying to stretch the funds by asking local chapters/coalitions to provide 2 or 3 instructors.

Update/refresher – Bill suggested we revise the update with “what’s new, what’s different” in the new CPS Tech curriculum and time to update the “product update” section.  Court costs are now $120 previously $110 in NC.

Basic – Kelly stated it needs to be updated and suggested a two day working session for the committee to update this curriculum and update/refresher curriculum.  Curriculum sub-committee (Bill, Kathy, Mark, Betty, Renae, Vickie, Ryan) will determine date and location of a training curriculum session update and report back to the committee in September.  NHTSA will be updating their other short courses.

OTHER

· NC Buckle Up brochures and ID stickers are now available

· Updated/amended By-Laws have been approved and will be signed by the Executive Committee.

Attachments: 

· 2007 Conference Evaluation Summaries

· Instructor Candidate Registration and Application

· NC CPS Tech/Instructor Type and Status

· NC CPS Training Committee Policies and Procedures (instructor candidates)

· Safe Kids Checklist

· NC BU Checklist

· Buckle Up Quarterly Report

Next meeting Tues, September 25th 

Meeting adjourned at 2:40 pm

Minutes by Amy R. Krise

Reviewed, revised and approved (DATE)
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